Diocese of Kerry prepares for the future!

In response to the changing needs of the parishes and the decrease in ordained priests, Bishop Bill Murphy announces the diocese’s way forward in his pastoral letter of Sunday October 5th. In a letter to parishioners to be read at all masses, Bishop Murphy announces that, in consultation with priests and people in the diocese, he is in the process of identifying pastoral areas. Within these areas, parishes will work more closely with their neighbouring parishes. These pastoral areas will be officially named by the end of October 2008. 

In each pastoral area, a priest will be appointed as Vicar Forane. The Vicar Forane’s role will be to co-ordinate the pastoral activity of the pastoral area. A  team of clergy and laity will be formed in each pastoral area to respond to existing and new needs. This will ensure that there will be a continuity of liturgical services and pastoral care when a parish in the area no longer has a resident priest.  Bishop Murphy will appoint the Vicars Forane at the end of October 2008. 

Bishop Murphy outlines that we “are faced with a great challenge in our times! As the number of ordained priests decreases, it is essential that we plan so that the parishes of the Diocese of Kerry can continue to be vibrant, faith-filled communities promoting the mission of Christ. 

